ABEA
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

January 19, 2009

I. CALL TO ORDER 
Carrie Bengston called the meeting to order at 8:15 a.m.

II. MINUTES
Holly Balducci presented a copy of the minutes of the August 3, 2008 Executive Board Meeting. A motion was made by Paula Long and seconded by Lesia Edwards to approve the minutes. Motion passed.

III. OFFICER REPORTS
A. President - Carrie Bengston encouraged all board members to become members of SBEA, NBEA and ACTE. A call was made for board members to attend the Leadership Seminar at SBEA. 

B. President-Elect - Lesia Edwards gave a report on the program for the upcoming ABEA Conference. 

C. Treasurer - Kerry Eliason was not present. Dr. Terry Roach presented the August 1, 2008 Treasurer’s Report. The 2009 budget was presented.
D. State Department Report – Jim Brock, Program Manager, explained the hierarchy of the Department of Workforce Education. There will be a Program Supervisors’ retreat to discuss clustering and end-of-course testing.
E. Executive Director – Dr. Terry Roach had no news to report.
IV. STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS
A. Awards – Angie Hutson was not present. President Carrie Bengston appointed Lisa Hotsenpiller and Kathy Woodcock to work on alignment of awards criteria to SBEA awards and to select the awards winner. Carrie Bengston gave a report on behalf of Angie Hutson. Angie Hutson is the chair of the Judging Committee and will need to appoint 3 – 5 members who are not on the Executive Board to judge the Lesson Plan Award submissions. A motion was made by Carole Anderson and seconded by Lisa Hotsenpiller to strike NBEA from the criteria for the Lesson Plan Award. Motion passed.
B. Membership – Paula Long reported that we currently have186 members in NBEA. We currently have 653 lapsed members of NBEA.  Dr. Terry Roach was named Outstanding Leader of SBEA and Dr. Linda Bean was named Collegiate Teacher of the Year for SBEA.
C. Nominating – Angie Hutson was not present. Carrie Bengston presented the nomination list for the ABEA Board for 2009 – 2010. Each member whose position is open for re-election was polled to determine if they want to be considered for re-election. The following nominations were made:
1. President-Elect – Linda Burns

2. Vice President – Carole Anderson

3. Secretary – Holly Balducci

4. District II Representative – Michael Lentz

5. District IV Representative – Terri McJunkins

6. District VI Representative – Patty Marion

Nominating Committee will be chaired by Angie Hutson and members will be Dr. Linda Bean, Paula Long, Monda Hutchison, and Kay Cole. A motion was made by Linda Burns and seconded by Paula Long to vote on the acceptance of ABEA Awards guidelines by email. The motion passed. 
V. PRESIDENTIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS
A. Publications – Lisa Hotsenpiller reported that the newsletters for the past year are posted on the ABEA website. A deadline of February 21st was given for newsletter articles to be submitted. 
B. Student Organizations – Jim Brock reported that there will be a CTSO day during the month of February. FBLA State Leadership Conference will be April 7 & 8. Plans are being made for a summer inservice for FBLA advisers. The FBLA membership is down this year. We currently have a little over 9,400 senior high members. Middle Level membership is approximately 3,500.
C. Scholarships – Carrie Bengston has appointed Michael Lentz and Jimmy Stroud to the Scholarship Committee. Carole Anderson will send out packets in March and a decision will be made by July 1.

D. Website – Lisa Hotsenpiller reported that a new membership form needs to be created with updated information. The ABEA Program of Work will be placed on the ABEA website. The SBEA award winners will be posted on the ABEA website.
VI. NEW BUSINESS
A. Board Nominations – Dr. Terry Roach nominated the slate of officers.
B. 2009 Conference Committees – 
1. Registration – Kerry Eliason will be in charge with help from Michael Lentz and Rhonda Jacobs, Penny Field, Suzy Parks and Stacy Peters.

2. Decorations – Linda Burns will chair and Terri McJunkins, Tracy Opolka assisting.

3. Silent Auction – Carole Anderson will chair with help from Patty Marion and Jimmy Stroud

4. Door Prize – Dr. Terry Roach will chair

C. 2009 Conference Reception – Will be stricken from the agenda due to unforeseen changes.

D. Dr. Terry Roach went over items in the proposed budget. Lesia Edwards made a motion to accept the budget with proposed changes to the website domain expenditure and scholarship allotments. The motion was seconded by Linda Burns. The motion passed.

VII. ANNOUNCEMENTS
A. Any board member needing a new name badge needs to inform Carrie Bengston.

VIII. ADJOURN
Meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

